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Report from Gopal Madhavan VU2GMN

*APT Bangkok and ITU Regional Office Bangkok

I have maintained contact with APT and ITU Regional offices in Bangkok on a regular basis and called on them three times during this term in office.

APT was especially important as we were successful in signing an MOU with them after prolonged negotiations, and the MOU is coming up for renewal shortly.

I was able to persuade APT to allow one delegate from IARU free of charge at APG meetings (against the usual fee of US$ 500.00) and a second delegate at a reduced fee of US$ 250.00.

*Other Region Conferences

I attended the Region 2 Conference in Vina del Mar in Chile along with Director Shizuo Endo JE1MUI in 2016, and the Region 1 Conference in Landshut, Germany along with Director Peter Young VK3MV in 2017.

*Administrative Council meetings

I have participated in all the AC meetings held during the period, in person and also on SKYPE.

* Directors’ Meetings: 

I participated in all three Directors meetings held at Bali Indonesia in October 2015, Tokyo, Japan in August 2016 and September 2017.

*IARU HF Championship Contest.

I worked a few stations giving out the R3 multiplier - conditions were very poor.

*Ham Fairs

I have been attending the Tokyo HamFair on a number of occasions.

I also attended the Ham Radio event held in Friedrichshafen, Germany on two occasions.

*Preparation for R3 Conference 2018

There was some concern that the political situation in North Korea would take a turn for the worse making it difficult for delegates to attend the conference in Seoul. At my request RAST kindly agreed to stand by and organize the conference at the last moment, if the need arose.

I met with the RAST President Jakkree (Jack), HS1FVL and Tony Waltham HS0ZDX in Bangkok to go over arrangements that was required. 

Thankfully, this has not been required and we thank RAST for their kind assistance. 

I thank all Committee Chairmen and would particularly like to mention Jim Linton VK3PC, who for many years handled the Emergency Communications portfolio with great enthusiasm and thoroughness. When he became a Silent Key we lost a very dedicated contributor to ham radio and it will be a difficult job to find a replacement.

*My thanks to my fellow directors for their contributions and very special thanks to our very hard working and indefatigable Secretary, Ken Yamamoto JA1CJP.
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